
DRAFT


Triathlon London

“Draft” Minutes of Committee Meeting

Venue: South Bank University Technopark

Date: Tuesday 12th March 2013 

Time: 7 p m.
Present
John Lunt
(President)



Apologies for absence
Alan Spelling
(chair)




 Linda Chase
(clubs coordinator)
John  Petrides
(vice chair)



Tom Chant (junior squad)
Steve Newell (secretary)



Martin Shipp (treasurer)

Andrzej Warhaftig (technical officer – co-opted)
Jennie Male (communications)

Toby Head (senior league)



Jenny Vincent (TE RPM)

Pierre Larsson
(website)



James Beckinsale (Academy)
Rohan Byles (partnership)



Chris Skinner (website subcommittee)
Karl Grainger (coaching officer)


Sheila Horsman (Junior Squad)
Dave Clyne 
(Para tri )




Peter Lambert, 
Sally Kidson,  
Phil Taylor (junior squad)

and Jon Train (TE Regional Manager)





1.Matters arising from previous minutes (18th October 2012, 22nd January 2013) and general meetings (20th November and 22nd January
The chair confirmed that the funding for the junior squad had been approved (including money carried over from 2012)

2. Dates for the next three committee meetings and AGM.
The following dates were agreed for 2013
Tuesday 14th May - committee

Tuesday 16th July - committee

Tuesday 3rd September – committee

Tuesday 22nd October – AGM

All meetings would be held at South Bank University (Technopark) starting at 7 p.m.

A room would be booked from 6.30 p.m. for a maximum of 3 hours on each date.

3. Resignations
 i) Martin Shipp (Hon Treas) had resigned for personal reasons.  Andrzej Warhaftig agreed to take on the role of acting “interim” treasurer provided the accounts were handed over in good order up to 1st April 2013 (start of the new financial year).
ii) Jennie Male (communications) had resigned for personal reasons.

The chair thanked Martin and Jennie for their hard work for the committee during previous seasons.
4. Accounts

In the absence of a treasurer’s report, John Petrides told the meeting that many cheques had been signed recently.  He would talk further and urgently with Martin Shipp.

Andrzej Warhaftig said he would draw up a budget for 2013/14 and would need considerable help.
4. TE staffing for London
 Jon Train confirmed that following a restructuring exercise he would now be the sole  Regional Manager (RM) for London.  

The chair led the vote of thanks for Jenny Vincent who, after many years helping the development of triathlon in London had moved to South East Region.  Some regional appointments were still outstanding. 
.

Jon Train explained that he was now working to a four year plan and targets included increasing TE membership in London from 1800 to 2300 in the next four years as well as doubling the annual participation (measured by “starts” in registered events held in the region) by the end of the period.  Making sure all events were registered would help his cause.  At the time of the meeting the London Triathlon (Excel 27/28 July) had yet to register although fully subscribed with over 10000 participants!.  Jon reported that 70 people had joined TE at the TCR show recently (not all in London).
He would be building links with “Health & Fitness” clubs which encouraged triathlon activities.  The aim was to have a triathlon competition of some sort in every Londoon Borough within four years.  He would be assisting small events to grow.
His aim was for 17 new events to become established over the next four years and for 20 new clubs.

The Virgin Active London Triathlon would provide a free stand at the expo at the London Triathlon for TE/TL.  This should provide an opportunity to recruit new members.

Only one “Kids of Steel” event was planned this year (Newham, Monday 30th September) with provision made for disabled children to participate.

Jon said he was expected to spend up to 20% of his working week supporting committee initiatives.

5. Canary Wharf Triathlon

The Elite/Corporate Relay event held in late June at Canary Wharf in 2011 and 2012 would not be held in 2013.  (No sponsor)
6. Sigma Sport London League 2013 (re-cap).

Rohan Byles reported that he had obtained £3000 sponsorship (prizes) from Sigma Sport for the coming season.  Branding a series with eight different event organisers might be an issue.

Goody bags for events and assistance with transport (van) for signage and banners had been offered.

Due to space pressures, Hillingdon had had to withdraw their triathlon (9th June) from the series.

The “Windrush Aquathlon” event (Sunday 2nd June) would replace it.

The following nine fixtures had been confirmed for 2013  

i) Monday 1st April (Easter Monday) - Thames Turbo Sprint Triathlon (Hampton)

ii) Sunday 14th April
 – 
Dragon Slayer Duathlon (ELT at Redbridge)

iii) Sunday 21st April
 – 
Kingfisher Aquathlon

iv) Wednesday 24th April – 
Ful-On Duathlon

v) Sunday 11th May 
- 
Optima Aquathlon (Old Deer Park)

vi) Sunday 19th May – 
Crystal Palace Sprint Triathlon

vii) Sunday 2nd June 
– 
Windrush Aquathlon
viii) Sunday 6th October – 
London Fields Aquathlon  
ix) Sunday 27th October - 
Jekyll & Hyde Duathlon (Serpentine TC, Hyde Park)

Toby Head would be asked about the inclusion of the “Splash and Dash” on Sunday 11th August 2013 (West Reservoir, Hackney).  Capital Tri would be using the same venue on 16th June.

7. Junior Series 2013  (re-cap)
Group A races

1. 
Sunday, 05/05/2103
Hillingdon Duathon  (Minet Park) 
2. 
Sunday, 19/05/2013 
Crystal Palace Triathlon
3.
Sunday,  30/05/2013
Trinity Triathlon

4.
Sunday,  07/07/2013
Eton Dorney

Group B races

1
Saturday, 11/05/2013
Optima Aquathlon

2.
Sunday, 12/05/2013
Hatch End Triathlon (pool swim, road bike, grass run)

3.
Sunday, 09/06/2013
Colfes/Greenwich Aquathlon  (date previously not known)

4.
Sunday, 16/06/2013
Thames Turbo Aquathlon
n.b  Help will also be needed at the London Youth Games, Crystal Palace on Sunday 7th July.

8. Junior Squad 2013 
John Lunt said he hoped that the IRC and international youth triathlon to be held at Dorney at the end of August would be a festival of triathlon and a good opportunity for officials and volunteers to get in some practice ahead of the ITU World Series final in Hyde Park in September.
John Petrides and Jennie Male would be organising an end of season awards evening on a Saturday evening in November.  The 2012 event was seen as a good model although the venue had nor been very well served by public transport.  Senior athletes would also be recognised and invited.
9. Strategic Plan.  
The chair thanked Sally Kidson for her excellent work on the Strategic Plan and hard copies were distributed for those present.  It was hoped that soft copies would be circulated ahead of he next meeting.
10. Officials Conference

Several officials from London region had attended a conference arranged by TE at a snowbound venue near Solihull, West Midlands on Saturday 16th February.  Travel expenses (car or train) had been born by the region..
11. Para Tri
As an introduction of the topic and hoping to stimulate some thoughts and further the discussion, Dave Clyne had circulated a questionnaire prior to the meeting (reproduced here)

1. Do you openly invite para-triathletes to your races?

2. Have you had para-triathletes participate in your races?

3. Could your race easily accommodate a para-triathlete, even if it was for, say, two of the disciplines?

4. Would your races require changes to the physical make-up of the event to accommodate a para-triathlete?

5. Does your race(s) wish to promote the opportunity for para-triathletes to compete?

6. Other consideration, thoughts, ideas at this stage?

Minet Park (Southall) and Dorney (SouthEast region?) were identified as venues with traffic free circuits and wheel-chair possible inclines.  The Newham Disability Centre was another possibility.

Uxbridge had provision for disabled sport.

It was thought that some of the six categories featured in the para-tri events at international Hyde Park events in 2010 and 2011 would be combined by the time of the 2016 paralympics in Rio.  
Jon Train mentioned that BTF was currently recruiting a para-tri performance manager and that the sport was still evolving.
12. Triathlon London Website  (www.triathlonengland.org/london) 
Pierre Larsson reported that he recommended that the London Region embraced the offer of a website model provided (free, with training) by TE.  

Migration to this would begin immediately.

13. Training Courses

It was planned to hold three courses over the year for coaches (levels 1 and 2)
A course for local technical officials was planned and would be held at Crystal Palace where the room hire would cost £270.

14. Officials for London region events.

At least one official had been allocated to every registered event in the region in 2013.  More events could still be registered.
15. Next meeting

Date:
Tuesday 14th May, 7 p.m.

Venue: South Bank University Technopark
Agenda to include

1. Low Cost events (Presentation by Rob Bishop of TE, max 30 minutes)
2 Review of minutes of committee meeting 12th March
3 Treasurer’s Report  
4 London Region Awards events (November ? 2013)
5. TE news 
6 TE and London Region Strategic Plans (including RM input)
7 Website update/revamp plan 

8 Officers reports (soft copies in advance please)

Proposals for further agenda items to be sent to the secretary steve-newell@blueyonder.co.uk by 28th April. 
